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Officer Involved Shooting Incident Summary 

March 24, 2023: 1500 block of East Johnson Street (OISI: 23-10) 

On March 24, 2023, at about 10:53 p.m., two PPD officers in plainclothes initiated a traffic stop, by 

activating their lights and sirens. The driver, a 21-year-old Black man, got out of his car and fled on foot. 

One PPD officer chased the driver and said he saw the driver reach for his waistband while fleeing. 

During the chase, the PPD officer said he observed the driver turn toward him and raise his hand with 

firearm. In response, the PPD officer fired his weapon multiple times, striking the driver twice. The driver 

fell to the ground and a handgun was recovered next to him. 

The driver was transported to the hospital in stable condition. 

Upon further investigation, the driver was found to be in possession of a valid license to carry a firearm. 

The driver was not arrested.  


